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Russ,  
 

- Numerous EMS and Fire calls during the week, with nothing notable.   
   

- COVID numbers continue to look encouraging not only in Exeter, but statewide as well.  This 

past week NH had 264 positive tests for a daily average of 38.  There have been 6 COVID19 

related deaths statewide recorded this past week, with none in Rockingham County.  Exeter has 

seen 2 new positive tests since last Friday.  Our running total since March 2020 is now 925, with 

2 cases considered active. 
 

- The State of NH has stopped offering 1st dose Moderna and Pfizer vaccinations at the fixed 

sites including Newington.  It is referring all vaccination scheduling to local pharmacies, 

hospitals and medical providers.  
  
- The fixed sites will provide 2nd dose vaccinations through the end of June, and close the sites 

on Thursday, July 1. 
 

- The regional student vaccination site at the Exeter High School was a success on Sunday, June 

6 with 132 students ages 12-17 receiving their 1st dose Pfizer vaccine.  We are looking forward 

to assisting the Seacoast Region Public Health Network, SAU-16, other area school districts, on 

June 27 with the 2nd dose.   
 

- The transition from a mask ordinance to an advisory seems to be going smoothly.  There have 

been no reports to the Health Officer of confrontations or shamming.  Our hope is that all Exeter 

residents and visitors feel comfortable wearing a mask if they desire, or not, as a matter of 

personal choice. 

 

 

  


